Sanderson, Texas August 2020

Dear Terrell County Residents

As you may have heard, Commissioners Court has engaged with a new company to collect our trash at a lower rate than we had, so hopefully the county does not have to supplement that cost any longer.

The new company will officially start September 1 at which time all households with an up to date account at the water office, will receive a 96 gallon poly-cart. (similar to what some households on highway 90 already have). Each cart will be numbered and be assigned to a household. You are responsible for your own trash container.

Businesses will receive regular dumpsters as they have now, which can be outfitted with a special lock at their request for a \$75.00 one time charge.

Trash collection day for the entire collection area will be starting on Thursday September 3, 2020 and will occur every Thursday after that.

Please put your poly-cart at the curb in front of your house before 7 am on Thursdays and take it back to your secure area when it is emptied. Leaving them in the streets can be a hazard if the winds pick up.

Since the last day of August falls on a Monday, the last collection by West Texas Disposal will be on either Tuesday August 25 or Friday August 28, 2020 so please do not fill the dumpsters again after those days since the county does not want to be charged for an extra month by West Texas Disposal.

Residents that want to sign up in Dryden will also receive a poly cart per household at a charge of \$47.00 per month plus tax (\$3.64).

We hope to get a dumpster at Road and Bridge that can be used by people living off the collection route, again at \$47.00 per month plus tax.

If you have any questions, please contact your Commissioner or the County Judge. Contact information is on the county website: www.co.terrell.tx.us - county offices – Commissioners Court.